
22 

City of Auburndale Community Redevelopment Agency Minutes September 19, 2023 

 
Minutes of the Community Redevelopment Agency of the City of Auburndale held on September 19, 2023, at 
8:49 p.m. in the Commission Room of City Hall, after having been properly advertised, with the following 
members present: Chair Ellie Harper, Vice Chair Tim Pospichal, Dr. Dorothea Taylor Bogert, Keith Cowie, Richard 
Hamann, Jack Myers, and Bill Sterling. Also present: Assistant City Manager Amy Palmer and City Clerk Brandon 
Henry.  

Motion by Dorothea Taylor Bogert, seconded by Keith Cowie, to approve the Community Redevelopment 
Agency Minutes of the May 15, 2023 meeting. Upon vote, all ayes. 

Assistant City Manager Amy Palmer announced the Community Redevelopment Agency has no meeting in 
October. That is the month we go to the Florida Redevelopment Association conference. Our next meeting will 
be on November 6.  

Chair Ellie Harper asked if there were any requests to add additional items to the agenda. There were none.  

She asked if there was public comment on any item not on the agenda. There were none.  

1. FINANCE REPORT 

Finance Director Christopher Reeder presented the Finance Report.  

 

Jack Myers asked if we had any carry-over this year?  

Finance Director Reeder answered no.  
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Assistant City Manager Palmer said she will be presenting a new Community Redevelopment Agency calendar 
in November, as it relates to budget adoption.  

2. COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY PROJECT UPDATE  

Assistant City Manager Palmer presented an update on Community Redevelopment Agency Projects. 

 

Dorothea Taylor Bogert asked if we have a maintenance agreement as it relates to the Decorative Concrete 
Planters.  

Assistant City Manager Palmer answered no.  

Jack Myers said the planters look good.  

Jack Myers said he has had complaints regarding plants blocking driver’s vision pulling out onto PK Avenue.  

Assistant City Manager Palmer said we have been trying to maintain the landscaping on a weekly basis.  

Dorothea Taylor Bogert said it might be because they were very small initially. We did have maintenance from 
the prison crews for a while, which has stopped.  

Assistant City Manager Palmer said we do have community service workers now helping out.   

Assistant City Manager provided an update on the re-landscaping of Havendale Boulevard and the pond at Main 
Street and Recker Highway.  

Dorothea Taylor Bogert asked for clarification regarding boat trailer parking spaces as it relates to the new Civic 
Center.  
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Assistant City Manager Palmer provided clarification.  

Jack Myers said he is aware of some firms that provide services as it relates to a market study for the Community 
Redevelopment Agency.   

Bill Sterling said he likes the civic center in Haines City as it relates to their covered carport, and the median 
landscaping by the Winter Haven Police Department.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:14:40 p.m. 

 

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing Minutes are true and correct. 

 

_______________________________________________   

Brandon Henry, City Clerk 


